Oregon State University Retirement Association

Board Meeting Minutes – Friday, August 17, 2007

Members present: Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Ken Krane, Bobbye Koeper, Curt McCann, Kathy Meddaugh, Mike Rainbolt, Barb Stuber, Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow and Nancy Evans.  Members absent:  Bill Smart and Shelly Houghtaling

President Kathy Heath called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes of Meeting of June 15, 2007.  The minutes were corrected and approved 

Treasurer’s Report.  OSURA State Account balance is $982.58

            OSURA Foundation Account not yet showing year-end balance

Scholarship information and names have been sent to the OSU Foundation for the students’ awards for their fall term expenses.

Committee Reports.
Golf Committee – Barb Stuber reported that the committee would meet August 29 to wrap up final details and arrangements. An email reminder of the event will be sent to the membership.
Member Services Committee – Gary Tiedemen reported that the committee would meet in early September.

Old Business.

Program Report – Gary Tiedemen reported on the June 21st tour of Dixon Recreation Center.  It was very interesting.  Approximately 10 attended and participated in a light workout.  All agreed it was a good event and should be repeated.  It was noted that retirees could belong to Dixon for $66 a term.  It was suggested that the Faculty Staff Fitness program as well as Dixon programs be announced in the OSURA newsletter.

Regional Associations Annual Fall Gathering – Kathy Heath reminded everyone about the upcoming Regional Association Fall Meeting hosted by Portland State University Sept. 23-26.  Barbara Roberts will be one of the featured speakers. 

Orange Card – The Board voted to discontinue the Orange Card for the coming year.

Retiree Directory  -- The new directory for 2007-2008 is in process.  Kathy Meddaugh did a thorough search of OSU retiree files to establish a current listing that made it possible for a mailing to be done regarding membership and inclusion in the directory.  The release form is intended for the long term.  Also a retiree can register on-line to be included in the directory.

New Business.

Volunteer Activities – Bobbye Koeper announced a Forestry event.  The summer START program did not need OSURA’s help this year.  However, volunteers will be needed for CONNECT Week and University Day on Sept. 20.  During the year the Student Health Center will need volunteers for blood drives and flu clinics.

Program Planning – Gary Tiedeman announced that the Estate Planning program will be October 2, 3:30-5:00 in Wiegand Auditorium.

Training Days Event – Ken Krane announced that OSURA has been asked to make a 50 minute presentation at this Nov. 13 & 14 event.  There was discussion about possible involvement.  Kathy Heath will follow up to obtain more information.

Budget 2007-2008 Discussion – Kathy Meddaugh acknowledged Shelly’s great work regarding the preparation of the budget.  The Board is prepared that fewer operating funds will be available.  The Annual Meeting in May is a big expense.  This year both the food and rent were expensive.  Perhaps alternative locations need to be explored.

OSURA Committees for 2007-2008 – Kathy Heath presented the list of committees for the coming year.  

Program Ideas – Many suggestions were made for future programs.  They were: tour the beer lab, Food Science labs, the wave lab, the Linus Pauling special collection, the Hatfield Marine Science Center combined with a trip to the coast, the small animal clinic at Vet. Med, attend basketball games, gymnastic meets, and theater productions. Another retirement workshop was suggested.

Announcements and Miscellaneous:
Board members decided to not order business cards for this year.  Also the previously planned talent show has been canceled for this year.  Perhaps in the future it will be considered with a well-known group or person as the headliner.

Future Board meeting dates were announced:  September 21, October 19, November 16, December 14, January 18, February 15, March 21, and April 18.  Meetings are scheduled for 10am in the President’s Conference Room.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Evans

Secretary

